COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS and BOARD OF COUNTY CANVASSERS

BOARD OF COUNTY CANVASSERS November 12, 2024

The Jewell County Commissioners, Keith Roe, Ed Duskie and Brent Beck met on November 12, 2024, at 8:00 a.m. as the Board of County Canvassers. The meeting was opened to canvass the ballots from the November 5, 2024, General Election. Carla J. Waugh, Jewell County Clerk/Election Officer, and Myka Zadina, were present.

Carla J. Waugh, County Election Officer, reviewed the election night tabulation and the advance ballot count that was received after election night. She reported that the post audit board found no discrepancies and the Secretary of State cleared Jewell County to move forward with the canvass. Carla Waugh then reviewed the **twenty-two** provisional ballots and the reason for being provisional. She then went over the guidelines in the Kansas Election Standards Chapter 3 that provides guidelines for each situation and whether the ballot should be counted. The Board of Canvassers agreed that **thirteen** provisional ballots should be counted and deemed **nine** were invalid for counting. The board opened and counted the **thirteen** provisional ballots. The board tallied the votes and Carla Waugh recorded the votes in the official abstract.

The canvassing was completed, and the board adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS November 12, 2024

The Jewell County Commissioners met on November 12, 2024, at 9:15 a.m. Commissioners Keith Roe, Ed Duskie and Brent Beck were present. Myka Zadina and Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk, were present at the meeting.

The minutes of November 4, 2024, Commissioners meeting were approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, reported on repairs and road maintenance projects. Ed Duskie reported road concerns.

Darren Booth, Theel Ins and FCMI, reviewed the 2024 health insurance claims and the renewal for 2025. Jeremy McGuire, BCBS, reviewed the changes for 2025 on prescription drugs. He also reviewed the renewal for 2025. Brent Beck moved to renew the BCBS plan and with FCMI as TPA. Ed Duskie seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

C J	
Brent Beck, Member	Keith Roe, Chairman
Carlas J Waugh, County Clerk	Ed Duskie, Vice-Chairman